The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

I hope you and your family had a great Christmas, and Congradulations on your new postion in Washington, I am very
Proud of you. One of the reasons I am writing you is to let you know that I would be honored to perform at the
Inauguration for President Donald J. Trump in Washington DC. And I would also be honored to be represented to the
President elect from you and the great state of South Carolina about performing at the inauguration.

I thank you and look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

Todd Taylor

Contact- 321-298-0767
577 Avon Drive
Spartanburg, SC 29303



